
Dear members and other interested people,

On 16 May 2019 the Registrar of Indigenous Corporations appointed us—Michael Shanahan and 
Rob Brauer—as special administrators of Yinhawangka Aboriginal Corporation (YAC). 

We were appointed after the Registrar found some issues with the corporation’s governance 
and money story—which YAC has been unable to fix. Our appointment is a ‘special measure’ 
under the Corporations (Aboriginal and Torres Strait islander) Act 2006—to protect the rights of 
members and common law holders. It means we take control of the corporation, work to resolve 
its issues, and return it to the members’ control. 

An information meeting will be held as follows. All members and interested parties are welcome. 
Please note that members will not be paid to attend. A representative of the Registrar will be 
present to answer questions. No media will attend. 

NOTICE OF INFORMATION MEETING

AGENDA

1. Role of the special administrator

2. Aims of the special administration

3. Our work so far

4. Next steps

5. Advisory group

6. Questions 

	



11.00 am

PLACE:	
Ashburton Hall (Lesser Hall), 
Ashburton Avenue,  
Paraburdoo

 (under special administration)
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Light refreshments will be served at the end of the meeting. Please contact us if you have any 
questions. We look forward to meeting you.

To find out more about 
special administrations 
visit oric.gov.au or call 
1800 622 431  
(not free from mobiles).

SPECIAL ADMINISTRATORS
Michael 
Shanahan
mshanahan@ 
mcgrathnicol.com

Rob Brauer 
rbrauer@ 
mcgrathnicol.com




